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branch family history consultant, 
or visit a local family history 
center.

Article by Lauren Allen, 
Church Magazines ◼

temple NewS

New Temple Announced  
in Utah

President Thomas S. 
Monson announced in January 
a new temple to be built 
in Payson, Utah, USA. The 
temple will help meet mem-
bership growth in the area and 
ease usage of the Provo Utah 
Temple, one of the busiest 
in the Church. The Payson 
Temple will be the 15th in 
Utah. It brings the total num-
ber of temples already in oper-
ation or in the planning and 
construction phases to 152. 

Temple Dedicated  
in Arizona

An open house for The  
Gila Valley Arizona Temple 
took place from April 23, 
2010, through May 15, 2010.  
A cultural celebration was 
held on May 22, 2010. 
Dedication of the temple  
followed on May 23, 2010, 
with three dedicatory ses-
sions. The temple was first 
announced in April 2008. It  
is the third temple in the 
state of Arizona in the United 
States.

Chinese and Korean scriptures 
Available Online

Cebu Temple  
to Be Dedicated

The Cebu City Philippines 
Temple will be open to the 
public from May 21, 2010, 
through June 5, 2010. A cultural 
celebration will follow on  
June 12. The dedication will be 
held on June 13, with three ses-
sions broadcast throughout the 
Philippines. The temple will 
open the next day. The temple,  
announced on April 18, 2006, 
is the second in the Philippines 
and the 133rd operating temple 
in the world. ◼

Great Price) and Guide to the 
Scriptures, which includes a 
number of helpful study aids and 
an alphabetical listing of gospel 
topics. Japanese, Cebuano, and 
Tagalog versions of the scriptures 
are scheduled to be published 
online in 2010. ◼

asking local priesthood leaders.
Missionaries should have access to 

a personal computer and high-speed 
Internet and have some experience in 
family history work. ◼

interested in Serving?

anyone interested in serving as  
a family history support missionary 

can find more information online  
at contact.familysearch.org, by e-mail  
at support@familysearch.org, or by 

The Church has launched 
two new online versions of 

the LDS scriptures: the Korean 
version in October 2009 and 
the Chinese (traditonal char-
acters) version in December. 
The Korean version can be 
found at scriptures.lds.org/ko, 

and the Chinese version can 
be found at scriptures.lds 
.org/ch. 

The Korean and Chinese 
scripture sites contain the text 
of the triple combination (the 
Book of Mormon, Doctrine 
and Covenants, and Pearl of 


